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Whistle Blowing Policy
As a setting, we expect the highest standards of conduct from all employees, and will treat seriously any concern that an employee may have about illegal or improper conduct.

Employees will be expected, through agreed procedures and without fear of recrimination, to bring to the attention of the manager any serious impropriety or breach of procedure. Employees who do not follow the steps identified in this procedure or other agreed internal procedures, and take their concerns to other outside sources (e.g. the press), may be subject to a formal disciplinary investigation. 

When any concerns are raised, the management will have a duty to act swiftly and to follow the procedures in place.  This procedure is not designed to replace or be used as an alternative to the grievance procedure, which should be used where an employee is only aggrieved about his/her own situation.

Employees who are worried about wrong doing at work do not necessarily have a personal grievance.  Employees must act in good faith and must have reasonable grounds for believing the information to be accurate.  No employee who uses this procedure in good faith will be penalised for doing so.  We will not tolerate harassment and/or victimisation of any employee raising concerns.

Where the issue concerns your manager or, having made your report, you believe he/she has failed to take appropriate action, then you should bring it to the attention of Ofsted. 

WHAT SHOULD BE DONE IF AN ISSUE IS RAISED WITH A MEMBER OF STAFF?

If a member of staff is approached by a colleague on a matter of concern as defined in this document, he/she should be advised to take the matter to the management.
EXAMPLES OF ILLEGAL AND/OR IMPROPER CONDUCT

fraudulent or improper use of the settings money or assets

dangerous practices at work

corruptly receiving any gift or advantage, thus failing to comply with the Bribery Act 2010 

allowing private interests to override the interests of the setting
SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

All employees have a duty to report concerns about the safety and welfare of the children.
Concerns about any of the following should be reported to the designated Safeguarding Officer.
physical abuse 
sexual abuse 

emotional abuse
neglect of a child
Our Safeguarding officer is Shelley Ward. 
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Links to other policies and key legislation:

Stanstead Mill  Safeguarding Policy 
Stanstead Mill Social Media Policy 
Every Child Matters 2004

The Children Act 2004

The Early Years Foundation Stage revised edition 2017
Protecting Children from Abuse, Hertfordshire Child Protection Committee May 2003
Stanstead Mill Prevent Duty 
Hertfordshire Safeguarding Board, Recognise, respond and refer poster June 2017

Matter is taken to the safeguarding designated officer 





Matter is recorded and no further action will be taken at this time 





Matter is referred to the Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO)


Email form 





Where safeguarding need it unclear call 


03001234043 
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